

BEAMS

Bible Education and Missionary Service
P.O. Box 10200 • 15444 Duckworth Road • Gulfport, MS 39505-0200
Phone (228) 832-1096 • Email: office@beamsbibles.com

Dr. Arthur J. Lockard, Jr.; Executive Director Dr. René J. Freret; President Emeritus

March 2025 Prayer Letter



Dr. Arthur & Sis. Rhonda Lockard

Dear Partners of the BEAMS ministry,

Greetings in the name of our Lord and Saviour Jesus Christ. February is always a busy month around the BEAMS Headquarters. In addition to our normal responsibilities, the staff was busy preparing for our National BEAMS Bible Conference.

Thank you to those who have prayed and attended this year's conference. Over 60 Pastors, Assistant Pastors, Missionaries, and Evangelists were in attendance. Several pastors brought members of their churches with them. Praise the Lord, ninety-seven boxes of Bibles were taken to be mailed. The preachers were all led by the Holy Spirit and the messages complemented one another. Many said they received the help and encouragement that they were looking for. I would encourage you to go to Faith Baptist Church's YouTube page and watch the services.

Faith Baptist Church and Pastor Carr were tremendous hosts. The facilities were clean and prepared for the conference. The meals were outstanding. The singing was uplifting. Pastor Blake Holland and the members of Bethel Hill Missionary Baptist Church prepared a delicious southern-style fish fry meal! Not only did they prepare a wonderful meal, but they served the meal as well. Thank you, it does not seem sufficient.

Praise the Lord the Indonesian New Testaments have arrived from the printer. We are working with Missionary Louis Turk on getting them to the converts in Indonesia. Thank you for giving to this project. This month, we were able to provide Spanish Bibles to two missionaries in Mexico to distribute to their converts.

Until next month! For Souls and Bibles,

Dr. Arthur J. Lockard, Jr.

Psalm 119:130





Thank You for BEAMS Bibles



We are pleased and appreciated thankful for the support of the hard copies of the the Bibles we have received. God bless you people and continue blessing you and protect you people. Continue blessing us in Tororo, Uganda Africa and the whole world. We have received the gifts in a good order.

You are most welcome to come to Uganda, Tororo, Africa Yours, Ombula Musa

An Elder of Mbula Baptist Church

My name is Rafael, and I live in Simão, Vitória da Conquista, Bahia, Brazil. I am deeply grateful for the wonderful gift of the Bible that you have shared with me. It is a priceless treasure that will guide, strengthen, and inspire me in my walk with God. Your kindness and generosity in sharing God's Word are truly a blessing. Knowing that there are brothers and sisters in Christ who care about spreading His message fills my heart with joy. This Bible will not only be a source of wisdom and encouragement for me, but also a reminder of the love and unity we have in Christ, no matter the distance.

May God continue to bless your church, your ministry, and each member of your congregation. May He reward you abundantly for the wonderful work you do in sharing His truth and love with





Greeetings bretheren, In behalf of the San Antonio Bible Baptist Church province of Zambales, Philippines i would like to express my sincere gratitude for one of the recepient of the hardbound Old and New Testament (King James) bible. Thank you for your commitment and dedi-Cation, may the grace of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ be more abounding so you Can reach and help more churches as well; all glory and honor be unto our God. In Christ,

Ernesto Pascual Jr.